
 

 

23rd October 2020 
Issue 382 

This week’s theme was:   

Harvest 

 
As long as the earth continues, plant-

ing and harvest, cold and hot, sum-

mer and winter, day and night will 

not stop. 

 

Genesis 8:22 
filled the whole house were sit-

ting. They saw something like 

flames of fire that were separated 

and stood over each person 

there. They were all filled with the 

A prayer for Harvest 

 

Creator God,  
you made the goodness of the 
land, the riches of the sea and the 
rhythm of the seasons;  
as we thank you for the harvest, 
may we cherish and respect this 
planet and its people,  
through Jesus Christ our Lord.  
 
Amen. 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 

Half term is here already, which you will know because our pupils are not in school today. We 
began the school week with flu vaccinations for Years 5 to 7, and we navigated the demands of 
Wednesday’s rain showers, while continuing to re-engage the pupils in learning. Despite the incredible chal-
lenges we have faced this term, we have found moments of satisfaction and joy in being back with our pupils.  
 

The Police  and borough council have been giving attention over the last two weeks to parking on 
the roads around the school. I have been promoted to lollypop person on the pedestrian crossing in 
the afternoon, and we will continue the vigilance in the mornings by being at the school gate. It has 
helped by using the three gates as this allows us to welcome pupils in the mornings and disperses 
them promptly at a day’s end. 
 

As the winter draws in, there are two things I must ask. If it looks like rain, it would be helpful for pu-
pils to wear a coat. However, I am aware of the challenges that trying to get children to put on such 
garments can bring, and they can prefer to carry them instead. We can but try! The second matter is 
that if your child is unwell, please think very carefully about if they should be in school. Colds and 
sniffles will occur much more in the coming months, and we shall understand any caution that you 

apply given the Covid-circumstances. Emphatically, you must not send in a pupil who is displaying any of the 
coronavirus symptoms. A reminder of current NHS information is given inside. 
 

If the Covid-status of your family changes during the half term, please let us know. There is an email 
address on through which you can do this on page 3.  

 

We will be selling poppies after the holidays, so if you wish to give your pupil a 20p for the collecting 
box, that would be welcomed. Naturally, we shall commemorate Remembrance Day on November 11th, 
recalling the end of World War II seventy five years ago. 
 

Rev. C. Leach, Principal 
 

Let your work be manifest to your servants,  and your glorious power to their children.      Psalm 90:16 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    Whole School Attendance 

   96.73%   

    Whole School Target  

  95.6% 

Congratulations to the following 

tutor groups 99%+ for the week 

commencing 12.10.2020:- 

5E1 and 5E3 

6E3 

8E3 



 

 

 

For the week ahead 

The Fruit of Faith 

is: Achievement 

At last I have seen what is good and beautiful: It is to eat and 

drink and to enjoy the good in all our hard work under the sun 

during the brief lives God gives us. That is our lot in life.  

Ecclesiastes 5:18 

The assembly 

theme: 

Remembrance 

(WW2) 

‘See the home of God is among mortals. He will dwell with 

them; they will be his peoples, and God himself will be with 

them; he will wipe every tear from their eyes. Death will be no 

more; mourning and crying and pain will be no more, for the 

first things have passed away.’ And the one who was seated on 

the throne said , ‘See, I am making all things new.’ 

 

Revelation 21: 3-5 

We ask for your thoughts and prayers in the week ahead for: 

The weekend 
People facing storms and bad 

weather 
Monday 

Safety of the pupils throughout 

this week 

Tuesday The Commonwealth of Nations Wednesday Work of the local foodbank 

Thursday Police and road traffic services Friday 
Those suffering from the corona-

virus 



 

 

Music News 

It’s fabulous to see our instrumental lessons up and running again this 
term, back to ‘as near normal as possible’ and following all the rules. 
It’s also fabulous that we have had lots of Year 5 pupils starting to 
learn to play an instrument. They are full of enthusiasm and have got themselves well-organised 
about getting to their lessons. 

Practice For Points. 

Please encourage your child to do some regular music practice at home to ensure good progress. 
This is the only way to improve and 10 minutes of practice daily is ideal for beginners. 

Please sign their practice diary – 5 x 10-minute signed practices in any week can be exchanged for an 
Independent Learning point from me. I have provided Year 5 pupils with a small notebook to use as 
a practice diary. They will be able to show me these diaries during our classroom lessons and I will 
then award points. Pupils in Years 6, 7 and 8 could send me a photo of their signed diary, perhaps 
several weeks’ worth of practices at a time. 

Thank you and well done to all pupils and their families who are already achieving this – I’m sure you 
will have noticed some significant musical improvements, as will your child’s delighted instrumental 
teacher! 

Messages to school during half term 
 

The school office will be closed during half term. However, if you need to pass infor-

mation to us, such as you will be self-isolating as your family’s Covid-status has 

changed, then it is easy to let us know. 

office@walkwoodms.worcs.sch.uk  
We shall not be in a position to respond until school reopens on  

Monday 2nd November, we thank you for ‘keeping us in the loop’. 

 

 

Autumn—first half term 

  Malvern     18,564 

  Abberley    18,213 

  Bredon     18,088 

  Cleeve     17,555 

mailto:office@walkwoodms.worcs.sch.uk


 

 

Applying for middle school 

For children who are currently in Year 4 and intend to be in a middle school for Year 5, it is time 

to apply for a place.  This needs to be completed using the online system:  

www.worcestershire.gov.uk/schooladmissions    

Walkwood Church of England Middle School is part of the Worcestershire County Council’s coor-

dinated scheme, which is administered by Worcestershire Children First. 

The closing date for both first and middle school places is 15th January 2021 . 

Select for Walkwood’s Admissions 

        Prospectus 

            Virtual Open Evening 

Applying for high school 

For children who are currently in Year 8 the closing date for applying for a High School place is  

31 October 2020.      

This needs to be completed using the online system:  

www.worcestershire.gov.uk/schooladmissions    

The importance of making an application on time cannot be stressed enough. A late application 

can only be considered after all those received on time, this places those children at a disad-

vantage . 

 

The public consultation on the proposed admission arrangements for the 2022/23 academic year 

for Worcestershire schools is now open: 

https://www.worcestershire.gov.uk/info/20632/school_admissions_policies_and_appeals/2292/

admissions_policies_2022_to_2023_consultation  

 

Walkwood Church of England Middle School is proposing that we name specific schools within 

our admissions policy, which is available from here. If you would like to provide feedback on 

the proposal, please use the form provided on the Worcestershire Children First website. 

http://www.worcestershire.gov.uk/schooladmissions
https://www.walkwoodms.worcs.sch.uk/Admissions
https://www.walkwoodms.worcs.sch.uk/Prospectus
https://sway.office.com/1IZCILaiB3zYfoAb?ref=Link
http://www.worcestershire.gov.uk/schooladmissions
https://www.worcestershire.gov.uk/info/20632/school_admissions_policies_and_appeals/2292/admissions_policies_2022_to_2023_consultation
https://www.worcestershire.gov.uk/info/20632/school_admissions_policies_and_appeals/2292/admissions_policies_2022_to_2023_consultation
https://www.worcestershire.gov.uk/downloads/file/13014/walkwood_ce_middle_admission_policy_2022
https://www.worcestershire.gov.uk/info/20632/school_admissions_policies_and_appeals/2292/admissions_policies_2022_to_2023_consultation


 

 



 

 

 

 

A reminder to check you all have access to EPraise. Not only is this how you can monitor your 

child’s homework, points, awards and demerits but it is also where you will book parent’s eve-

nings. 

There is an Epraise app available for Android and Apple phones or you can visit 

www.epraise.co.uk, ensuring you select Walkwood Church of England Middle School from the 

list of schools. 

 

If you have forgotten your password, or have never logged into Epraise before, then click on the 

parent tab and enter your email address, leave the password field blank, press submit and a pass-

word will be sent to your email.  

If you do not have an email address registered with us then you will be unable to login so you will 

need to contact the school reception to add an email address to your contact details.  

Appointment of Cleaner 

 

The Governors of this Church of England Academy require a Cleaner. The post hold-

er will be responsible for the cleaning of the school site along with other members 

of our dedicated cleaning team. The successful candidate will be expected to carry out assigned 

duties with a minimum of supervision, have the ability to follow cleaning schedules, job and safe-

ty instructions and use their own initiative and work to deadlines.  

 

For details, please visit our website www.walkwoodms.worcs.sch.uk or email recruit-

ment@walkwoodms.worcs.sch.uk, from where full details will be sent of the post and 

the school. The application deadline is 9am on Friday 6 November 2020. CV’s will not be 

accepted. Walkwood Church of England Middle School is committed to the protection 

and safety of children and young people. An enhanced DBS check will be expected from 

http://www.epraise.co.uk
http://www.walkwoodms.worcs.sch.uk


 

 

 

 

 

Parent’s Evening- Thursday 12th November 2020 4-7.00pm 

 
You will have received a letter by email this week offering you the opportunity to speak with your 
child’s tutor teacher on the above date. This will provide you with the chance to see how they have gen-
erally settled into school during the first half term.  
 
This year, due to current circumstances, parent’s evening will be held remotely using Teams but you  
must still  book your appointment using Epraise.  
 
There is an Epraise app available for Android and Apple phones or you can visit www.epraise.co.uk, en-
suring you select Walkwood Church of England Middle School from the list of schools. 
 
If you have forgotten your password, or have never logged into Epraise before, then click on the parent 
tab and enter your email address, leave the password field blank, press submit and a password will be 
sent to your email.  
 
If you do not have an email address registered with us then you will be unable to login: you will need to 
contact the school office to add an email address to your contact details.  
 
The booking system for this Parents’ Evening will go live on Epraise on Friday the 23rd October. Once in 
Epraise please: 

• select Community  

• then choose Parents’ Evenings.  

• Now click on the Parents’ Evening and you will be given the option to book in with your child’s 
tutor teacher.  

 
Before the 12th of November a link to a Teams meeting will be issued to you via your Parents’ Evening 
booking in Epraise. The link will show in the column called ‘Room’. When clicking on this link you will be 
given three options, you can select the one saying ‘Continue with browser’ meaning you don’t have to 
download anything. You can use this link on a computer, smart phone or tablet but you must have a 
camera and microphone to enable parent’s evening to run.  
 
On the Parents’ Evening, please follow the link at least five minutes before your appointment time. En-
sure you join the meeting when asked as this means you will be held in the virtual lobby until your time 
slot. The teacher will admit you to the meeting when they are ready for you. When following the link to 
the meeting you will be asked to enter a name, can you please use your child’s name, this will enable 
staff to invite parents into the meeting in the correct order.  
 
At a later date, during this academic year, you will have the opportunity to speak to your child’s subject 
teachers and you will also receive academic reports.  

http://www.epraise.co.uk
mailto:office@walkwoodms.worcs.sch.uk


 

 



 

 



 

 

  
  
  

                    This week’s Word of the Week: 

 

myriad 

      

  

What word class is this word? Could it belong to more than one word class? 
How many syllables does it have? 
Write the dictionary definition(s) of this word, using your own words. 
Are there any synonyms for the word? 
Are there any antonyms for the word? 
Write four sentences, each containing the word. 
  

    Challenge: vary the type of sentence each time: write one as a statement; one as a question; one 
as a command and one as an exclamation sentence. 
For example, if the Word of the Week were joyous: 
 
Statement: Xavier is feeling joyous this morning. 
Question: Does that music sound joyous to you? 
Command: Make yourself look a little more joyous. 
Exclamation: What a joyous evening! 
  
Show your tutor your notes on Word of the Week and receive a merit for answering the questions 
above! 
  

 

for 21st September 2020  - 21st October 2020             
 

Congratulations to: 
 

Top Girl   
 

 Evie Morgan 5E1 - who has read  829,419  words       
 

Top Boy 
 

Aston Slater  7E3 - who has read   975,758 words                               

                                                                                                                                               

Well done - 3 merits will be awarded to you both. 
 

Keep reading Walkwood, next week it could be YOU …….    



 

 

The following information concerns how we continue to ensure that pupils are cared for within our 

school: 

Early help:  https://www.walkwoodms.worcs.sch.uk/Content/files/19c6-Early%20Help%20Offer.pdf   

E-safety:  https://www.walkwoodms.worcs.sch.uk/E-Safety  

Anti-bullying:  https://www.walkwoodms.worcs.sch.uk/Content/files/f2c9-Anti-bullying%20Policy.pdf  

Attendance: https://www.walkwoodms.worcs.sch.uk/Content/files/53d7-Attendance%202018.pdf  

Prevent:  https://www.walkwoodms.worcs.sch.uk/Content/files/25a5-Prevent%20Policy%202019.pdf  

Safeguarding: https://www.walkwoodms.worcs.sch.uk/Safeguarding-and-Child-Protection  

   https://www.walkwoodms.worcs.sch.uk/Content/files/a297-Safeguarding%20Policy%202019.pdf  

Relationships and Sex Education: https://www.walkwoodms.worcs.sch.uk/Content/files/9ca0-Relationships%20and%

20Sex%20Education%20Policy%202019.pdf  

 Check if you or your child has coronavirus symptoms 
  

 Track and trace 

Stay at home: guidance for households with possible or confirmed 
coronavirus (COVID-19) infection 

 

Guidance for households with grandparents, parents and children 
living together where someone is at increased risk or has possible 
or confirmed coronavirus (COVID-19) infection 

https://www.walkwoodms.worcs.sch.uk/Content/files/19c6-Early%20Help%20Offer.pdf
https://www.walkwoodms.worcs.sch.uk/E-Safety
https://www.walkwoodms.worcs.sch.uk/Content/files/f2c9-Anti-bullying%20Policy.pdf
https://www.walkwoodms.worcs.sch.uk/Content/files/53d7-Attendance%202018.pdf
https://www.walkwoodms.worcs.sch.uk/Content/files/25a5-Prevent%20Policy%202019.pdf
https://www.walkwoodms.worcs.sch.uk/Safeguarding-and-Child-Protection
https://www.walkwoodms.worcs.sch.uk/Content/files/a297-Safeguarding%20Policy%202019.pdf
https://www.walkwoodms.worcs.sch.uk/Content/files/9ca0-Relationships%20and%20Sex%20Education%20Policy%202019.pdf
https://www.walkwoodms.worcs.sch.uk/Content/files/9ca0-Relationships%20and%20Sex%20Education%20Policy%202019.pdf
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/symptoms/
https://covid19.nhs.uk/pdf/introducing-the-app.pdf
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-stay-at-home-guidance/stay-at-home-guidance-for-households-with-possible-coronavirus-covid-19-infection
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-stay-at-home-guidance/stay-at-home-guidance-for-households-with-possible-coronavirus-covid-19-infection
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-stay-at-home-guidance/guidance-for-households-with-grandparents-parents-and-children-living-together-where-someone-is-at-increased-risk-or-has-symptoms-of-coronavirus-cov
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-stay-at-home-guidance/guidance-for-households-with-grandparents-parents-and-children-living-together-where-someone-is-at-increased-risk-or-has-symptoms-of-coronavirus-cov
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-stay-at-home-guidance/guidance-for-households-with-grandparents-parents-and-children-living-together-where-someone-is-at-increased-risk-or-has-symptoms-of-coronavirus-cov


 

 

  Date Event 

 

 

 

2 

0  

2  

1 

Monday 26 to Friday 30 October Half term 

 

Friday 18 December End of Term 

 

Monday 4 January Staff Development Day 

 

Tuesday 5 January First day of the Spring Term 

 

Monday 15 to Friday 19 February Half Term 

 

Thursday 1 April End of Term 

 

Monday 19 April Staff Development Day 

 

Tuesday 20 April  First day of the Summer Term 

 

Monday 31 May to Friday 4 June Half Term 

 

Wednesday 21 July End of Term 

 


